Dixon Code Enforcement Board
March 19, 2025

Dixon Code Enforcement Board met March 19, 2025. Attending were Board members Teresa Johnson,
Janice Baker, and Stace Poole, and City Clerk Barb Goff. Mrs. Johnson presided over the meeting due to
the absence of the Board Chair.

Minutes from the previous meeting were approved on a motion by Mr. Poole, seconded by Mrs. Baker,
all ayes.

Mrs. Johnson informed the Board of a recent public interaction she experienced with a certain resident
who has had previous cases related to his property. The resident approached Mrs. Johnson in the Dollar
General, inquiring if a “new cop” has been hired yet and stating that the Board members “should be
ashamed of themselves.” Mrs. Johnson excused herself from any further conversation at the time.
After hearing of Mrs. Johnson’s interaction, Mr. Poole reminded the Board of a similar situation he had
with the same certain resident last year. Mr. Poole was visiting the Webster County Courthouse on
personal business and was approached suddenly by the resident. The resident made remarks at that
time similar to what he had said to Mrs. Johnson.

Going forward, persons who approach Board members or the Code Enforcement Officer regarding Code
Enforcement business outside of a meeting may be noted by name in meeting minutes.

Mr. Poole made a motion to advertise for the vacant Code Enforcement Officer position, seconded by
Mrs. Johnson, all ayes. The advertisement will be posted on the City’s Facebook page and published in
the Sebree Banner. Resumes will be accepted through April 1, with interviews to be scheduled April 2.
It is the goal of the Board to have someone to recommend to the Commission for hiring approval by
their meeting on April 14.

A meeting will be held on April 2 immediately following the conclusion of interviews.

A motion to adjourn was made by Mrs. Johnson, seconded by Mrs. Baker, all ayes.
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